MASSACHUSETTS FIRE DISTRICT FOURTEEN

MEETING MINUTES

Meeting held June 2, 2023
Firefly’s, Marlborough, MA
Chief Purcell


Chief Nelson

Chief Vuona

A/Chief Gogan
Chief Ferschke

Chief Fillebrown
Chief Miller

Deputy Colby
Chief Whalen

Chief Breen

Chief McPherson
Chief Sorrows
Chief Lawless

Deputy Latta

A/Chief Choate
Chief Dutcher
Chief Achilles

Deputy Daughrety
Deputy Svatek        A/Chief Emanuelson


Absent:

Chief Cassidy

Chief Daige

Chief Benoit

Chief Hart
Chief Parenti


Chief Robie

Chief Purcell

Chief Johannes
Meeting called to order @ 011:27
Chairman Purcell presented plaques to Chief Miller and Chief Fillebrown.  It was also announced that Chief Hart also be retiring in June.  Thank you all for your commitment to District 14.
Treasurer -   Chief McPherson presented the May Treasurer’s Report.
· Motions were made, seconded, and voted unanimously to accept the May Treasurer’s report as read.

Old Business - Attorney General has issued a survey extension.  Optional questions at the end 36-38 nearing the end of the survey, while are optional, are actually the important questions.  Please do not skip over them.  Whatever your communities’ issues are in the optional part please explain fully.  
Fire marshal replacement committee is down to 4 candidates.
As discussed in a previous meeting, Chairman Purcell sent a letter encouraging communities to use D14 radio network.  Don’t go thru Ashland, call direct.  
We currently have only 10 District 14 candidates for the upcoming Fire Officer I class, and that includes the communities that put forth an alternate.  After the June 14th cut off date, we will open it up to Districts 7 and 8 to fill any empty spots.
New Business - There was an oversight on the establishing a nominating committee for the 2 upcoming openings on the eboard.  Chiefs Whalen (Chair) Vuona and McPherson volunteered to form the committee.  Chiefs Ferschke (25) and Lawless (26) have volunteered to fill the positions, but if anyone else is interested, please reach out to a committee member.  We will be having an email vote on June 30th, and will need at least 8 chiefs to reply.
Chief Vuona reminded everyone about the Legislative Breakfast September 13, 2023, 08:30, Italian American Victory Club in Shrewsbury.  Coordinator will send out an official ‘Save the Date’.  All Chiefs are encouraged to reach out to their representatives and invite them to attend.
Meeting adjourned :11:39

Respectfully submitted,
Tina Marie D’Asti
Coordinator
